BOARD MEMBERS OF NHNENC:

Ernie Moscoso--President Zeke Barragan---Vice President Sarah Ramsawack--Secretary Jeffrey Garner--Treasurer

John Basteghian Edan Harris
Rubin Borges Judy Harris
Dr. Wung Chang Chuck Loring
Ronald Cross Ben Moore
Florence Dorick Inez T. Morin

Tina Sunderland





NORTH HOLLYWOOD NORTH EAST NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

P.O. BOX 16478 NORTH HOLLYWOOD CA 91615

<<u>NoHoNorthEastNC@gmail.com</u>> Message Phone #818-627-8505

Valley Plaza Park 12240 Archwood Street North Hollywood, Ca 91605

June 20, 2013

Attention: Patrick Kanan, Director

Dear Mr. Kanan:

We are glad that you and your associate Evan Nakamura attended our regular board meeting on May 16, 2013, and brought to our attention the need for a batting cage for the youth that are learning how to play baseball at the Valley Plaza Park.

We understand that the cage, including the labor charges may total some \$28,000, and that you are hoping that this goal may be accomplished by partnerships with several of the adjacent and affected Neighborhood Councils.

This letter is to state that we have made the motion on May 16, 2013, to draft a letter with our plan to fund up to \$2,500 after July 1, 2013. That motion did pass, which means that this Neighborhood Council plans to be one of your partners toward the goal of the acquisition of the batting cage.

Sincerely,

Ernie Moscoso, President EM/sr